
Minutes of Delegates Meeting (Clubs NZ South Island Euchre Tournament) held at the Richmond 
Club on 13 March 2022 at 4.30pm 

 

Chaired by Maurice Nutira (Bones), Clubs NZ Area delegate. 

 

Present:     Nelson Suburban, Hokitika, Temuka RSA, Hornby, New Brighton, Oxford, Richmond, 
  Cashmere, Clubs of Marlborough, Ashburton MSA, Timaru Town & Country, Timaru 
  South Cosmopolitan Club, Kaiapoi, Papanui & Woolston 

Apologies Colleen Hardacre, Timaru Cosmopolitan Club 

  Marie Turner from Richmond Moved that the apologies be accepted, Seconded  
  Helen B, Nelson Suburban. 

 

Bones opened the meeting and welcomed all delegates and called for a minutes silence for 
recently deceased players. 

 

The minutes of the previous meeting were read.  Cheryl G. from Hornby moved that these minutes 
be accepted and this was seconded by Lynley G from Kaiapoi. 

There were no matters arising from these minutes. 

 

General Business 

In 2015 Bill Wyllie and Shona Kidd were the pair winners so could this be altered in the next 
brochure.  In future it would be of benefit to all concerned if the counters No. 6 could be stuck 
onto the table allowing this not to move.   

The 2022 National Euchre Clubs NZ Tournament which should be held in the South Island in August 
was discussed and Bones will enquire with Kate to ascertain whether any Club has put their hand 
up for this. 

Lynley Green spoke on behalf of the 2023 Steinlager and advised that it would be held in the 2nd 
Weekend of March at Kaiapoi.  Cheryl Granelly from Hornby has advised that Hornby is prepared 
to host the Steinlager in 2024 and will advise Tim to send a letter into Kate from Clubs NZ 
confirming this. 

Various discussions took place concerning the Covid pandemic. 

Maurice thanked the Richmond Club for hosting this tournament. 

 

Meeting closed at 4.55 


